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Effective March 7, 2018, Frontier will modify its interstate access tariffs in accordance with 
the FCC’s Report and Order its Business Data Services (BDS) proceedings.  Specifically, 
beginning on that date, Frontier will increase non-recurring channel termination rates on 
all competitive interstate special access services in its interstate tariffs for FCC Tariffs 4, 
5, 11, and 14.  Rates under “price cap” will not be affected.  Also, Frontier will add a new 
Price Band (“Price Band D”) to FCC Tariff No. 14 in Texas that affects special access 
service rates for competitive CLLI “DFIATXXA”. 
 
Price changes for the affected rate elements may not be reflected on the first bill cycle 
after March 7, and future bills may include a true-up amount (credit or incremental charge, 
as appropriate) back to March 7, 2018.  The true-up will appear in the OC&C section of the 
bill with a description of “BDS ACCESSREFORM”. 
 
Frontier may modify or cancel the information in this Carrier Customer Bulletin. If Frontier 
does so, carriers will be notified via a subsequent Bulletin.  Frontier shall incur no liability 
as a result of such modification or cancellation.   
 
If you have questions regarding the information provided in this notice, please contact your 
Frontier Account Manager. 
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